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 AMERCOAT(R) 698HS

ANTIFOULING

READ LABEL AND PRODUCT DATA SHEET BEFORE USING

Use restricted to vessels greater than 25 metres

GUARANTEE

Tributyltin Methacrylate (as part of polymer)     9.5% 
Cuprous oxide                        16.7%

Contains Petroleum Distillates

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN

REGISTRATION NO. 21435 

PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

COMMERCIAL

 FOR USE ON BOATS ONLY

DANGER

POISON     FLAMMABLE

SKIN & EYE IRRITANT

PHOTOCHEMICALLY REACTIVE 
DOT - Paint UN - 1263 

VOC: 372 g/L, 3.1 lbs/gal 
Thinned, 65 (½ pt/gal) 396 g/L, 3.3 lb/gal 

HMIS - H3 F3 R0

AMERON(R)

Commodity No.

Net Contents:

Protective Coatings Division 
Home Office; 

201 N. Berry Street, 
Brea, California, 

92622-1020



USA

J.F. Kennedylaan 
7,4191 MZ Geldermalsen, 

The Netherlands

 NET CONTENTS 
Form 5809C (R5/93) 

Manufactured in U.S.A.

PRECAUTIONARY STATEMENTS 

HAZARDS TO HUMANS (and Domestic Animals): 

DANGER! CORROSIVE.  Causes irreversible eye damage and burns. 
Harmful if absorbed through skin, swallowed, or inhaled.  Do not
get in eyes, on skin or clothing.  Handle with care and mix only
in a closed container.  When using do not eat, drink or smoke. 
Wash hands and face before eating, drinking, smoking or using the
toilet.  Store and wash all protective clothing separately from
household laundry.  Use an air-fed respirator with a full face
mask during handling and applying.  Wear chemical resistant
gloves and footwear, and chemical resistant clothing with head
covering at all times during handling and applying.  Remove
contaminated clothing and wash before reuse.  Wash thoroughly
with soap and water after handling.  Do not breathe vapours,
spray mist, or sanding dust.  Use with adequate ventilation.

FIRST AID: If swallowed, drink promptly a large quantity of milk,
egg white, gelatin solution or, if these are not available, drink
large quantities of water.  Avoid alcohol.  Get medical
attention.  If inhaled: Remove victim to fresh air.  If not
breathing, give artificial respiration, preferably
mouth-to-mouth.  Get medical attention.  If in eyes: Flush with
plenty of water.  Get medical attention.  If on skin: Wash with
plenty of soap and water.  Get medical attention.

TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION: Contains petroleum distillates. 
Probable mucosal damage may contraindicate gastric lavage.

ENVIRONMENTAL HAZARDS: Toxic to aquatic organisms.  Do not
contaminate water.  Do not apply directly to water by cleaning or
equipment or disposal of wastes.  Do not allow chips or dust
generated during paint removal to enter water.

PHYSICAL OR CHEMICAL HAZARDS: Flammable.  Vapours heavier than
air cause health and explosion hazards.  Keep away from heat,
sparks, arc and open flame.  In case of spillage, eliminate all
sources of ignition.  Avoid contact with eyes, skin and clothing. 
Do not breathe vapours or spray mist.



DIRECTIONS FOR USE: Refer to product data sheet.  Vessels must be
treated by trained applicators.

STORAGE: Keep container closed when not in use.  Store in cool,
dry, well-ventilated area.

DISPOSAL: Dispose of empty containers and paint debris in
accordance with provincial requirements.  For information on the
disposal of unused or unwanted product and the cleanup of spills,
contact the Provincial Regulatory Agency or the Manufacturer.

NOTICE TO USER: This control product is to be used only in
accordance with the directions on this label.  It is an offense
under the Pest Control Products Act to use a control product
under unsafe conditions.

NOTICE TO BUYER: Seller's guarantee shall be limited to the terms
set out on the label and, subject thereto, the buyer assumes the
risk to persons or property arising from the use or handling of
this product and accepts the product on that condition.

******************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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